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March 14, 2025 

Dear Chairman Ronnie Wall & Nominating Committee, 

I'm writing to recommend that Mayor Dwight Lake, Town of Mayodan, be nominated to serve as 

2nd Vice President for the North Carolina League of Municipalities Board of Directors. 

I have known Dwight for many, many years. We served together on the League Board of Directors 

for several years, and I have always been impressed with his dedication and commitment to the 

League and to his town. We have also served together for many years in the North Carolina Mayors 

Association. 

Dwight has always been a great leader in Mayodan and he has been very active in the League as 

well as other programs across the state. 

As you know, Dwight has served the Town of Mayodan for 18 years - two years on their zoning 

board, 11 years on the Town Council, and six years as Mayor. He also has many years of 

experience on various League committees as well as the Board of Directors. 

Given his experience and commitment to serving his Town, the League, and the people of North 

Carolina, I think Dwight would be a wonderful addition to the League Board of Directors 

leadership. 

I encourage you to nominate Dwight for the position of 2nd Vice President. I'm confident that he 

will ensure that the League continues to prosper and provide excellent service, training, and 

guidance to all of our members. I look forward to seeing him in this role. 

Sincerely, 

Josep L. ibbons, Mayor 

1 Lenoir, North Carolina 

Past Chairmen, NCLM Risk Management Board of Trustees 

Past Member, NCLM Board of Directors 

Lenoir Lenoir 
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